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Important Updates: 
• Our office is moving again

New mailing and physical address:
Environmental Health 
3160 Center St NE  
Salem, OR 97301 

• 2024 Renewal Invoices
will be mailed soon
• Some invoices may also be sent to

the facility owner’s email address.
• Owners with multiple facilities may

see their invoices combined onto
one renewal notice.

• License, plan review and
inspection fees will
increase for 2024
(See the attached Fee Schedule)
Note – The last day to pay your
invoice in-person will be 12/29/23
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• Mobile Units
There is still time to register for the free Oregon 
State Fire Marshall (OSFM) class that reviews the 
new fire and safety rules of the Oregon Fire Code. 
The last two classes of the year are below: 

• Eugene - 10/12/23 8:00am-11:00am - Eugene Fire,
Emergency Services Training Center –
1705 2nd Ave, Eugene OR 97402

• Salem - 11/16/23 8:00am-11:00am – OSFM,
Mt Hood Conference Room –
3991 Fairview Industrial Dr SE, Salem OR 97302

Register Here or scan the QR Code on the right 

• General Food Safety
Scented, No-Splash/Splash-less, and Laundry 
chlorines (bleach) are not safe for restaurant 
use. A 5-point violation may be cited if these 
are stored in the kitchen (OAR 7-204.11). 

• Seasonal Pools
Now’s the best time to prepare your pool for the 
winter. The steps you take now can make 
reopening your pool much easier in the spring:   

• Clean & vacuum the pool before closing it
Debris left in the water or on the walls will
only get worse over the winter

• Test the water and balance chemicals
A healthy pH and chlorine level can help
reduce algae growth in the water, especially
if temperatures are above 60°F.

• Use a secure pool cover
Covers help maintain pool chemistry and
help keep out debris and pests.

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/bd1badc0810f4776897764e53f8b6ca4



